
Attachment A 
 
Iron Horse Corridor Advisory Committee 
Record of May 12, 2025 Meeting 
PAGE 1 of 2 
 
 

MINUTES 
 

DATE: May 13, 2025 

TO: Iron Horse Corridor Advisory Committee 

FROM: Carl J. Roner, Public Works Department 

SUBJECT: May 12, 2025 Meeting 

 
The following is a record of the Iron Horse Corridor (IHC) Advisory Committee meeting held on May 12, 
2025, at Contra Costa County Department of Public Works, 255 Glacier Drive, Martinez. 
 
Members present: Nazanin Shakerin (District II, remote), Ryan Ozimek, (Town of Danville), Anne 
Stuthers (Alamo, remote), Usama Faradj, (City of Pleasant Hill), Lesley Hunt (City of Walnut Creek, 

remote), Dave Kendall, (East Bay Regional Park District (EBRPD)), Newell Arnerich, Contra Costa 
Transportation Authority (CCTA) 
 
Staff present: Carl J. Roner, (County Public Works Department), Cameron Collins (District II), Lia Bristol 
(District IV) Chris Weeks (City of San Ramon), Carlos Lare-Masters (EBRPD), Susan Wilson (EBRPD). 
           
1. Open the meeting 

Meeting called to order at 4:30 p.m. 
 

2. Public Comment (Items not listed on the agenda) 
a. None. 

 
3. Approval of November 7, 2024 Meeting Minutes 

Motion to approve the minutes with changes. Motion passed with the following vote: 
AYES: Shakerin, Struthers, Faradj, Kendall, Hunt, Arnerich 
NOES: None 
ABSENT: Alder 
ABSTAIN: Ozimek 
 

4. Review IHC Trust Fund Fiscal Year Report 
Staff provided the Committee with Trust Fund revenue and expenditures. Funding has remained 
stable. The accounting report was approved and accepted by the Committee. 

 
5. Reports from Committee Members and Staff 

Carl Roner provided the current list of IHC projects and their status, including the Kinder Morgan 
Release in Walnut Creek.  
 
 
 
 



Attachment A 
 
Iron Horse Corridor Advisory Committee 
Record of May 12, 2025 Meeting 
PAGE 2 of 2 
 
 
6. Discussion/Action Items 

Chris Weeks from the City of San Ramon provided a brief update on the status of the Bollinger Canyon 
Pedestrian Bridge, which is under construction, and Opening of the bridge is expected open this 
summer. He also spoke of the Crow Canyon Bridge Road bridge, where design is being initiated by 
San Ramon.   
 
Carl Roner provided a brief update on the San Ramon Double Tracking Project, which is currently in 
the early stages of design. 
 
Carl Roner also spoke about the Town of Danville’s upcoming project to improve the trail crossings 
at Sycamore Valley Road, Paraiso Drive, El Capitan Drive, and Greenbrook Drive.   
 
Carl Roner provided a brief update on the study implemented by CCTA to connect the north end of 
the Iron Horse Trail to the Canal Trail in Pacheco and Martinez. 
 
Carl Roner noted that the New and Emerging Mobility Modes in the Corridor Element had gone to the 
Transportation, Water and Infrastructure Committee on April 30, and was going to the Board of 
Supervisors on May 20.  
 

7. Consider agenda topics and date for next meeting 
The next meeting date is August 11, 2025. Elections will be held for committee chair and vice-chair. 
Topics to be discussed include the status of San Ramon Double Tracking Project, the construction 
and opening of San Ramon’s Bollinger Canyon Pedestrian Bridge and the design of the Crow Canyon 
Bridge.  

 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 
 

 
CJR 
G:\transeng\Iron Horse Corridor\Advisory Committee\2025 Meetings\2025-02-10 Meeting\ATTACHMENT A-Record of Meeting 2025-02-10.docx 


